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Dear Friends, 

As we enter February we celebrate, on Wednesday 2nd, the 

Presentation of Christ in the Temple (Candlemas). It is based upon 

the account of the presentation of Jesus in Luke 2:22–40. In 

accordance with Leviticus 12, a woman was to be purified by 

presenting a lamb as a burnt offering, and either a young pigeon 

or dove as a sin offering, 33 days after a boy's circumcision. It falls 

on 2 February, which is traditionally the 40th day (postpartum 

period) and the conclusion of the Christmas–Epiphany season. 

The Feast of the Presentation is one of the oldest feasts of the Christian church, 

celebrated since the 4th century AD in Jerusalem. There are sermons on the feast by the 

bishops Methodius of Patara (died 312), Cyril of Jerusalem (died 360), Gregory the 

Theologian (died 389), Amphilochius of Iconium (died 394), Gregory of Nyssa (died 

400), and John Chrysostom (died 407). In one of the sermons in the 4th century, we 

hear… 

“[The Purification of the Blessed Virgin Mary.] But certainly the Feast of the Purification is 

celebrated here with the greatest honour. On this day there is a procession to the Anastasis; all 

go in procession, and all things are done in order with great joy, just as at Easter. All the priests 

preach, and also the bishop, always treating of that passage of the Gospel where, on the fortieth 

day, Joseph and Mary brought the Lord into the Temple, and Simeon and Anna the prophetess, 

the daughter of Famuhel, saw Him, and of the words which they said when they saw the Lord, 

and of the offerings which the parents presented. And when all things have been celebrated in 

order as is customary, the sacrament is administered, and so the people are dismissed.” 

During February, we also celebrate St Valentine’s Day on the 14th, remembering St 

Valentine, Martyr at Rome in 269. As we remember these people who have been 

imprints in our history, we bring our own prints to our lives and society today, so that 

we too may be remembered for bringing truth, light and love. 

God bless, Reverend Steven 
 

World Day of Prayer, a women led, global, ecumenical movement 
“I KNOW THE PLANS I HAVE FOR YOU” 

The service this year has been written by the women of England, Wales and Northern 

Ireland and the churches of Bradwell, St Lawrence, Tillingham and Dengie will join 

together in St Thomas’ Church, Bradwell-on-Sea at 2pm on Friday 4th March 2022. 

All are welcome to join us no matter what religion or gender as we reflect on the text 

from Jeremiah “I know the plans I have for you”. 

Theresa Reed



All Good Things Come to an End 

In late January the bell ringers held their Annual General 

Meeting. Whilst the evening does give a tug of the forelock 

towards the wine industry, serious business is conducted. 

This year I, as Tower Captain, stood down after some 

twenty years facilitating the bell ringing at St Thomas’.  

I would just like to pay tribute to all the ringers with whom 

I’ve worked over those exhilarating years. There is so much 

enthusiasm, striving for perfection, genuine friendship, cooperation, and, yes, 

love, in the tower that those years have been a sheer joy. 

And to continue that work two people were elected as joint Tower Captains. 

John Pryke has been ringing for over twenty years, and Laurie Main I think for 

some forty years. My very best wishes to them. I know that with their 

guidance Bradwell ringing will continue from strength to strength. 

Brian Clayden 

Village View 

All copy for the March Village View should be sent to Roger Scurrell 

phone (776341), posted through the letterbox of 6 St Thomas' Row, 

Bradwell, or by email to the address below, by February 20th. 

Those living in St Lawrence may give copy to Shirley Lea at 51 Main Road 

(779403) or email to bronwen.cook@btinternet.com by this date. Copy 

may also be submitted as a text or Microsoft Word or Publisher file, 

either on CD or, better still, by email to stthomaspcc@btinternet.com. 

We ask you to limit your article to 300-350 words and please include a 

picture. 

We apologise but no articles will be accepted after February 20th. 

If you belong to an organisation that does not yet submit articles for the 

magazine, we would like to hear from you, even in longhand if you do not 

have access to a computer. Any news you have is always very welcome. 

 



A Morning Out 

I’ve been a member of the Essex Birdwatching Society for almost as long as 

we’ve been in Bradwell. But unbelievably, I had never joined one of the bird 

watching visits. Early in January there was a meeting at the Abberton 

reservoir over towards Colchester. At around 9 o’clock we arrived. We knew 

we were at the right place – the largest concentration of telescopes in Essex 

had assembled on the main causeway. 

And the birds must have known. They too assembled in huge numbers on the 

water – gulls were out in force together with several species of duck, along 

with grey geese and the inevitable Canada Geese. Great Crested Grebe, 

Coots, along with the odd Moorhen, were all out there amongst the throng, 

though in smaller numbers. 

But the advantage of being with the 

experts of the Society soon become 

apparent. Of course, the Tufted Duck is 

familiar – they breed on the lake in any city 

park, and they were on the reservoir in 

numbers. But suddenly the cry went up 

“Scaup”. Very similar in appearance to the 

Tufted, but with a grey, not black, back, and lacking the tuft on the head. It is 

much rarer and only visits us in the winter. It breeds far away in northern 

Scandinavia and on to Siberia. A lovely bird. 

But it was getting cold. The advantage of Abberton reservoir is that close at 

hand is the visitor centre of the Essex Wildlife Trust. Entry to the reserve is 

free to members, but only £2 in any case. A cup of coffee and home-made 

scone in the warm was very welcome. 

Brian Clayden 

 

  



The Othona Community – February 2022. 

 Do you know who is there, down by 

St Peter’s Chapel, tucked away behind 

the sea wall? So many local people 

don’t have any idea who, where or 

why there is a presence in that out-of-the-way corner of Bradwell-on-Sea. 

Othona has grown and developed since our founder, Canon Norman Motley, 

first came to The Chapel at Bradwell in 1945. “The moment I entered the 

building I knew that we were home……the other task ahead was to find some 

place where a mixed group of people could spend residential periods with 

us.” (From Norman’s book “Othona, Much Ado About Something.”) He found 

that place, and soon the Othona Community began to meet each summer – 

then for all the school holidays – up to now, when Othona has warm and 

welcoming buildings for day and residential visitors all year round. 

But “visitors” is not always the right word. Many do visit, enjoy a cuppa and a 

chat, and make their way home. They may not call in again until perhaps, 

many years later, they return to bring a friend, and find that, although the old 

place may have changed, the welcome is the same – not intrusive, not 

doctrinal, but some describe it as being part of an extended family. Othona’s 

history is rarely written down, tending to rely on the ancient tradition of folk 

tales. So many conversations start with “Do you remember when…” (Audrey 

did this, John said that, a group of volunteers built those…) Othona grew, 

developed a Dorset centre, and now does much communication online. 

Our Founders had Vision. In 1941 Norman, an RAF Chaplain frustrated by the 

lack of relevance of the Church to his bewildered congregation, started no-

hold-barred answerback meetings, which drew in all manner of people, so 

they formed a “Nails Movement” to keep them together as the war ended, 

using a crude symbol of welded nails as their emblem. They believed in “the 

dream of a centre where, after the war, people of all kinds – especially those 

linked with the ’Nails,’ could meet and perhaps implement the dream of a 

creative reunion where constructive thinking and subsequent activity could 

take place.” People who make a commitment to Othona may still receive the 

Nails. Many still have a vision for our future into the 21st Century, with all its 

joys and troubles, its need for faith, hope and Christian love.  



So now we had Nails holders, their families, and a body of people who had 

previously been on opposing sides in the recent war, with those from 

different strata of society, coming to this meeting place to become one 

Community. The word spread, and Church groups came to visit and share 

that blend of Work, Worship, Study and Play that gives a wholeness to 

Othona. Families brought friends, who brought their families - and we’re into 

4th and 5th generations, as well as constantly seeing g new faces: local 

people, groups, schools, passers-by, older and younger, able-bodied and less 

able, all nationalities, all faiths and none. Everyone is welcome to share their 

name and contact details to go on our mailing list as a “friend.” Those who 

are willing to pay their £12 a year are “Members” which gives people a sense 

of belonging and helps support our work – but all who enjoy Othona are the 

Community.  

Look on the Website for news, and for the 2022 Programme, including Feb 

half-term. 

To learn more about Othona or to make booking or a donation, do take a 

look at our website. Tim Fox is Warden/Manager, with Debbie and Richard 

Sanders. Email bradwell@othona.org. Website: www.othonaessex.org.uk. 

Telephone 01621 776564.  

 

Can you help distribute Village View? 

Can you spare 30 minutes each month to 

distribute Village View to our readers in the 

following areas of the village: - 

Maldon Rd, Bradwell Hall to St Peter's Court  

(not including St Peter's Court) 

If you are able, or would like further information, 

please contact Roger 01621 776341 

 

  



Bradwell WI 

Christmas Carol Service  

at St Thomas followed by 

Afternoon Tea in the Village Hall 

 

A Bingo Night to start 2022 off with a bang! 

On a still and misty evening 13 WI members got together to wish each other 

Happy 2022 and to play bingo! Originally to be hosted by Lorraine, who 

unfortunately couldn't make it, but happily her able assistant Linda (Sibley) 

stepped up to the plate. After a couple of teething problems Linda was all good 

to go.  

The bingo fun was spread out through the evening with WI 

business squeezed into the mix. We were greatly 

entertained by our wonderful bingo callers, Alice, Lin and 

Linda - thank you to all. 

There is no fun in playing bingo without prizes ... and what 

prizes they were ... chocolates, Gin & Tonic crackers and 

gift cards - won by Eileen, Claire, Dianne, Sharyn and Carol.  

Linda Sibley and Christine discussed WI business, which included WI 

resolutions where members were invited to give their personal vote online.  

Julie talked about our very popular Progressive Dinner Party ... the proposed 

date is Wednesday 27 April - always great fun. Also looking to reintroduce our 

WI members birthday dinner, proposed date 25 May. 

Christine reminded members of Linda Barnes’ email about her suggestion that 

we got involved with the Queen’s Green Canopy, part of the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee celebrations, where we could sponsor the planting of six trees in the 

village, as a group or individually. 

Looking ahead to 2025 when we will celebrate our 100th birthday – Linda 

Sibley asked members to give thought to what could go onto a tapestry and 

invited all members to be involved. 



Dates for diaries:  

Craft Group - Monday 24 January – 7.30 pm Village Hall (Linda Sibley) 

Walking Group - Linda Barnes to update members 

Photo Club – meeting in February (Linda Barnes to update members) 

Book Club - Sue to update members at our next meeting 

Lunch at Wibblers in Southminster – end of February – Jeanne to confirm 

Linda Sibley welcomed Alice as our latest Committee Member ... she will be 

taking photos of members at our events and creating a scrapbook.  

A big thank you goes to Linda Levett and Linda Sibley for tea and cake giving us 

plenty of sustenance to play Bingo.  

Pat won the raffle and the competition (a photo depicting members’ festive 

fun), which was a beautiful family group, a worthy winner.  

Next meeting will be on Wednesday 9 February, where we will be welcoming 

Rachel Burley from The Essential Body Company. 

 

Bradwell Bells 

Thank you, Brian, for your twenty or so years as Tower Captain at 

Bradwell. Over all those years I don’t know how many pints we 

have shared, how many cheese scones we have eaten, how many 

outings we have been on or even, how many bells we have added 

to the tower – Oh, I do know the answer to that one – 3. (Albeit 

the third one being a small demonstration bell for training 

purposes)  

We thank you for making the ringing chamber a place where we come together to enjoy taking 

part in this ancient practice, in such a way that no one feels out of place or out of their depth. 

You have managed to blend together ringers, both experienced and beginners, and given us a 

sense of fun as we ring.  

In the tower we have what is known as the Bradwell glare. If you go wrong you glare at 

someone else to try and convince them that they should take the blame. But Brian has never 

played this game. If ever he goes wrong, he always admits it, apologises and says: “Let’s try 

that again.” Likewise with beginners, he tells them not to worry and that we’ve all been there 

and done that and: “Let’s try that again.”  

Now it’s our turn as John and Laurie take over the mantle of Tower Captain and I think that our 

motto will be: “Let’s try that again,” and hope we get close to what has been achieved over 

the last twenty years.  John Pryke & Laurie Main  



Church services for February 

Time Service  Church Readings 

6th Feb - 4 before Lent 

10:00 Parish Communion St Thomas Bradwell Isaiah 6.1-8[9-13] 

10:00 All Age Service St Nicholas Tillingham Psalm 138 

10:00 All Age Service The Centre St Lawrence 1 Corinthians 15.1-11 

15:00 

18:00 

Evening Service 

Evensong 

St James Dengie 

St Nicholas Tillingham 
Luke 5.1-11 

13th Feb - 3 before Lent  

10:00 Parish Communion St Nicholas Tillingham Jeremiah 17.5-10 

10:00 All Age worship  St Thomas Bradwell Psalm 1 

10:00 Parish Communion  The Centre St Lawrence 1 Corinthians 15.12-20 

18:00 Evening Service St Lawrence Church  Luke 6.17-26 

20th Feb - 2 before Lent  

10:00 Parish Communion St Lawrence Church Genesis 2.4b-9,15-25 

10:00 All Age Service The Centre St Lawrence Psalm 65 

10:00 All Age Service St Nicholas Tillingham Revelation 4 

10:00 Café Church Dengie Village Hall Luke 8.22-25 

18:00 Evening Service St Thomas Bradwell  

27th Feb - 1 before Lent 

09:00 Communion St Nicholas Tillingham Exodus 34.29-35 

10:00 Parish Communion St James Dengie Psalm 99 

10:00 Café Church St Thomas Bradwell 2 Corinthians 3.12-4.2 

10:00 Morning Prayer St Lawrence Church Luke 9.28-36 

[37-43a] 

  
10:00 

10:00 

All Age Service 

Morning Prayer 

The Centre St Lawrence 

St Lawrence Church 

2nd Mar – Ash Wednesday 

19:00 
Communion and 

Ashing 
St Lawrence Church 

Joel 2:1-2, 12-17 

2 Corinthians 5:20b-

6:10 

Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21 

 



 

6th Mar – Lent 1 

10:00 Parish Communion St Thomas Bradwell Deuteronomy 26.1-11 

10:00 All Age Service St Nicholas Tillingham Psalm 91.1-2,9-16* 

10:00 All Age Service The Centre St Lawrence Romans 10.8b-13 

15:00 Evening Service St James Dengie Luke 4.1-13 

 

Other February dates 

 

Day Date Time Event Place 

 

Friday 4th February 12:00 
Friday Communion 

and Lunch 

St Lawrence 

Church 

1 

Monday 7th February 10:00 Pebbles 
The Centre 

St Lawrence 

2 

Friday 
18th 

February 
12:00 

Friday Communion 

and Lunch 

St Thomas 

Bradwell 

Friday 
18th 

February 
14:00 

Service at the 

Home 

Down Hall 

Bradwell 

3 

Monday 
21st 

February 
10:00 Pebbles 

The Centre 

St Lawrence 

Thursday 
24th 

February 
13:00 Thursday Club 

St Thomas 

Bradwell 

4 

Monday 
28th 

February 
10:00 Pebbles 

The Centre 

St Lawrence 

 

Thursday 3rd March 09:00 Communion St Peter’s Chapel 

 

  



Flower Arranging Course 2022: The next steps Stage 2 

Following the success of the Flower Arranging Course held last year by 

Barbara Roe there will be the next stage course to be held this year. 

Commencing March to December 2022 the new course will Include; 

Principles of Elements and Design and the Colour wheel. The course will meet 

once a month on a Tuesday morning in the Chapman room.  

1. Line provides many things for a 

design; it provides the shape and 

the structure. The line also allows 

a path to exist for the person 

looking at the arrangement. 

Designers can use different 

techniques to create their lines. 

2. Form includes three things 

height, width and depth. It is 

important to think about form 

while placing flowers because this is what determines the form. 

3. Space, spacing of flowers give the viewer a chance to view each individual 

flower. 

4. Texture gives the arrangement interest and diversity. Allowing viewer to 

notice different flowers. 

5. Colour is perhaps the most important element out of all the elements 

because that is what most people notice. The best way to choose colours 

for an arrangement is to use a colour wheel. 

The cost of the year long course will include materials like baskets, 

containers, pinholders/kenzans, these are an environmentally friendly 

alternative to floral foam etc. 

Dates:  

March 1st  Easter basket (round shape) (traditional) 

April 5th Pot-et-fleur (suitable for a gift) 

May 3rd Italian Style (contemporary: a bold design multiple uses) 

June 7th Asymmetrical (pedestal or table)  

July 5th landscape (Altar Garden) 

August 2nd A vertical line design  



September 6th A display using a pinholder/kenzan (environmentally friendly) 

October 4th HARVEST CHURCH WINDOWS horizontal  

November 1st Easy topiary using carnations  

December 6th An oval Christmas table arrangement 

If you would like to join the course, please contact David Thorpe at 

davidthorpe227@btinternet.com or 776846 or Barbara Roe at 

barbararoe@btinternet.com or 743494. 

The cost of the course for the year will be £60 which will include materials 

but not flowers. New comers still welcome, you don’t have to have done 

course one to do this year’s course.  

The spaces are limited to 12 so do apply early. 

St Lawrence Bay WI 

This month we had planned a speaker, but unfortunately, she couldn’t attend. 

At short notice we had to plan our own activity. 

Fortunately, it was voting time for the Women’s Institute Resolutions, the 

results of which, nationally, get to be put forward to Parliament. So, we had a 

time of discussing and deciding on the issues which included ‘Appropriate 

sentencing of non-violent women’, ‘Equality in law for the Menopause’ 

‘Tackling digital exclusion’ and ‘More support for women and girls with ASD 

and ADHD’. 

After much very involved discussion, our WI voted for the latter to go forward. 

Members who were absent were given the opportunity to vote by post or 

email. 

We then had our tea and lovely home-made cake whilst we did a short 

‘numbers’ quiz. Our raffle and explanations of why we chose our favourite 

books for the competition concluded the afternoon.  

Februarys’ meeting will be on Friday 11th February at 2pm – new members 

will always be welcomed.  

  



Time to get walking again! 

At this time of year, we start to think about the mud drying up and getting 

out to walk in the beautiful English Countryside again, but where to find new 

and interesting walks? 

Walking in Essex https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/essex has hundreds of 

walks to download and print, free. It also has books of walks, details of all the 

walking groups in the county and much more. Whether you want to walk on 

your own or with a group all the information is there in one place. 

John Harris (the custodian of the website) said ‘There is so much walking 

information on the web but it is difficult to find. Walking in Essex (part of the 

Walking in England website) has brought it together in one place so whether 

you are walking from home, or away on holiday, you will be able to find a 

walk suitable for you’. 

With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of suitability 

for pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a walk to enjoy. 

So, home or away, check out the websites and get walking!             John Harris 

www.walkinginengland.co.uk                  john@walkinginengland.co.uk 

 
QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS IN BRADWELL 

for 2nd – 5th June 2022 
Plans are on the way in Bradwell for: A Jubilee carnival parade; Children’s party in the 

churchyard with Jubilee Mugs given out; Children’s Fancy Dress competition; A 

Scarecrow competition; School children’s Jubilee painting display in the church; Art 

and History exhibition in the church; A Church Open weekend with displays, teas and 

tours; A Family Day at the village hall with the ‘Big Jubilee Lunch barbeque’, teas, 

races, sports and displays; A Musical Soirée evening in the Church; A Waterside Day 

(events to be suggested); and, finally, a Jubilee Evening service to celebrate the 

whole weekend and pay tribute to the Queen. 

Sponsor a Tree in Bradwell for the ‘Plant a Tree for the Jubilee Green Canopy 

scheme’. If you or your family would like to sponsor a tree 

(approx. £60) do contact Linda Barnes on 779267. 

Next meeting 11th February 4pm in the Church rooms, do come 

along if you would like to help or make suggestions.  



 

 

Lent Course 2022  
Living in Love and Faith 

How do questions about identity, sexuality, relationships and marriage 

fit within the bigger picture of the good news of Jesus Christ? What does 

it mean to live in love and faith together as a Church? 

Living in Love and Faith seeks to invite the whole Church to explore 

these questions using a range of resources – a course, a book, 

podcasts, films and an online library – to pray, study and learn 

together. 

Tuesdays from 11-1pm with a ‘Lent’ Lunch at our Churches. 

Tuesday 8th March  St Thomas, Bradwell 

Tuesday 15th March St Nicholas, Tillingham 

Tuesday 22nd March St Lawrence Church 

Tuesday 29th March St Lawrence Centre 

Tuesday 1st April  St Thomas, Bradwell 

And from 7.30-9pm via zoom on Wednesday evenings in Lent 

Course booklet are available at the day course, if you wish to purchase a copy 

for £4.60, please ask or download from the church website:  

https://e-voice.org.uk/bradwellchurch/lent-course-2022/ 

Contact David, Revd Steven or Revd Brigid if you wish to attend, or just turn up. 



 



 

TO ADVERTISE IN VILLAGE 

VIEW EMAIL 

stthomaspcc@btinternet.com 

with your details or phone 

01621 776341 



 



 

 



 


